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Back In New Zealand Once Again!

| left my previous AIM term from
New Zealand on Aug. 27, 2024.
Exactly one year later, | was on a
plane returning to NZ.

| enjoyed my time stateside with
my friends, family, church family,
and traveling to other global fields,
but when the door opened for me
to return to NZ, it felt like a dream.

Through all of the packing,
preparing, and even traveling, it felt
unreal that | was getting to return.
Since arriving, there have been
numerous moments where | stared
at friends from the church or
stopped mid walk to look around
and experience overwhelming
gratefulness to be here once more.

One great part about returning to a
place is being able to get to work
much quicker. It has been such a
wonderful and full month.

The Lord has provided housing a
short walk from the Borders family.
This is a blessing as | will not need
to ride the public transportation,
saving both time and money. The
family | live with is originally from
Brazil and does not currently
attend church. Please keep them in
your prayers. I'm praying my time
here will have a major impact on
their lives.
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MK homeschooling will always
be my favorite part of the

assignment! Although, relearning
math fractions and sentence
diagraming is a bit challenging at
times.

The Bible School year is coming
to an end, so I've been helping

upload grades to the students

transcripts. We congratulate all
who will be graduating in Oct. at
NZ General Conference. Join us in
praying for this conference.

At the church here in Tauranga,
we are rejoicing over 2 receiving
the gift of the Holy Ghost, 2 new
visitors who have been faithful in
attendance throughout the
month, and reaching 40+ the
past three weeks! We also had 1
baptized in Jesus Name!

At the beginning of Sept. we
traveled to Hamilton for the
National Ladies Conference. 200+
ladies gathered together for a
powerful time of prayer, worship,
and fellowship. Over 10
nationalities were represented,
10+ were filled with the Holy
GChost, and many reported being
healed! To God be all the praise!

It is an honor and privilege to serve in so
many areas throughout the week.
~Leading National Prayer Calls
~Teaching Sunday School
~Handing out flyers
~Singing

In Oct., we are preparing to start a new
toddler class that will take place during the
preaching of the Word each week. Help us
pray over our little ones, that they will grow

and learn much during these classes.




Celebration Sunday at ALC

We ended the month with a special
Celebration Sunday! After service, we
celebrated all of the birthdays that took place
in the third quarter. We had lots of ice cream,
toppings, and great fellowship!

That is not where the celebrating ended. We
then joined together at the Bay to witness and
rejoice with Josh, who was baptized in Jesus
Name!

Bible Quizzing Seminar

Sis. Katherine and | attended a Saturday
seminar in Auckland to receive
information about starting Bible
Quizzing teams. This is an exciting
opportunity for children and youth to
grow in their knowledge of the Word of
God. NZ hopes to have one of their first
extravaganzas in 2026. We ended the
day by fellowshipping with friends &
taking part in their home Bible Study.

THANK YCU!

Thank you for your prayers and support! You are
making a difference in the uttermost parts of
the Earth! Please continue to pray for the
harvest in New Zealand! We are praying for new
connections, more Bible studies. and deeper

spiritual growth. (74 m




